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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

JUNE 15, 2021 
 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on June 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Treasurer 
Veldheer, Clerk Kraak, Trustees Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. Absent: Brink 
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Riemersma. 
 
Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the minutes of the June 1, 2021 meeting. Trustee Salisbury 
supported the motion which passed. 
 
 

Business Items: 
a. Clerk Kraak motioned to approve ORDINANCE #416 SIGN ORDINANCE 

AMENDMENT. Treasurer Veldheer seconded the motion which passed with a roll call 
vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Veldheer, Kraak, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. Absent: Brink 
 

b. Great Lakes Energy requested approving an ordinance for a new franchise agreement. 
This is considered a first reading.  
 

c. Trustee Salisbury motioned to approve Paul Kuiper to the Fire Committee. Trustee 
Riemersma seconded the motion which passed. 

 
d. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the low bid proposal from B&B Fire for the 

light tower project on Unit 633 for $28,945.52. Clerk Kraak seconded the motion which 
passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Veldheer, Kraak, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. Absent: Brink.  
 

e. The Planning Commission recommended the rezoning of parcel #70-17-01-200-055 
from Ag to C-1. This is considered a first reading. 
 

Committee Reports: 
 

a. PLANNING COMMISSION – Approved a final site plan review for Vriesland 
Crossings, approved with conditions a site plan review for Farmer’s Co-Op, and 
approved a preliminary plat for Bluff Lakes Phase 5. Met for a work session to discuss 
zoning ordinance revisions.   
 

b. PARKS & RECREATION – VanZoeren Woods is cleaned up and back in use. 
 

c. ROADS – Due to vendor issues, brining on gravel roads has not taken place as 
scheduled. By switching to Great Lakes Chloride we can be added to their schedule 
for the week of June 28-July 3. They use a higher quality manufactured brine that is 
also more expensive than originally budgeted. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to 
approve spending approximately $23,000 to Great Lakes Chloride for one application. 
Trustee Riemersma seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 

  AYES: Oonk, Veldheer, Kraak, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. Absent: Brink.  
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Supervisor Report: There will not be fireworks in Holland on July 4, but they will have a Community Celebration 
on August 20 with fireworks. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


